
With Valentine’s Day coming up, we would like to  provide our students with the opportunity 
to participate in safe Valentine’s Day activities at school while adhering to Public health 
guidelines.   
  
Tips for a safe Valentine’s Day:   
  

➢Encourage students to perform hand hygiene before writing on the cards they 
plan to distribute.   

  
➢Have one person distribute them in the class, preferably the teacher or staff mem-
ber. Perform hand hygiene before and after distribution.   
  
➢Encourage students to perform hand hygiene after touching them.   
  
➢Single packaged store purchased Nut Free treats can be distributed, as long as 
proper hand hygiene is followed. Home baked, home-made treats cannot be distrib-
uted. Consider using clean tongs, or similar tools to hand out treats. Avoid leaving 
treats in a bucket or bowl for children to grab. *Please reference Food in Schools 
During COVID-19 document which can be found at this link:   
  
[Food%20in%20Schools%20During%20COVID-19]Food in Schools During COVID-19  

  
➢Schools may choose to quarantine items for 24-72 hrs. However, there is evidence 
from Public Health Ontario explaining why quarantine periods are not necessary:   

  
”Although it may be possible that people can get COVID-19 by touching a surface or object 
that has the virus on it and then touching their own mouth, nose, or possibly their eyes 
(fomite transmission), this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads. Some have 
suggested books and materials in libraries should be left in a dedicated space for 24 to 72 
hours. The rationale for “quarantine periods” for materials is based on the theoretical risk of 
transmission and from observations made under controlled condition.  

The use of “quarantine periods” for materials (regardless of duration) has not been demon-
strated to reduce transmission of COVID-19. Before and after handling shared items, indi-
viduals should perform hand hygiene”   
  
Source: https://www.publichealthontario.ca/-/media/documents/ncov/sch/2020/12/covid-
19-faq-schools.pdf?la=en   

 

                                                                                    Happy Valentine’s Day!  
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Students must now wear a mask outside during recess. Masks often become damp with 

condensation and become uncomfortable. It is highly recommend to send 2-3 masks in 

your child’s backpack so they always have a dry and clean mask to wear.  

Reusable mask should be washed daily. 

Please, take few minutes with your child to talk about “How to properly wear a mask”. 

 

Mask Tips 





Once you have signed up for an account in My Family Room, please log back in to activate.  
 

Please submit an “add a child to your profile” request and SUBMIT  
 

Do this for each child to ensure that your email address is added to classroom distribution 
lists. This ensures you will receive all communications sent from the Board, the school and your 

child ‘s teacher. 

My Family Room is also the easiest way to inform your school that your child will be 
late, absent or has an appointment. 

 

Don’t forget that you can set your notification preference in MFR for how you want to 
be contacted about your child’s absences, events or emergencies. 

 - Voice message to your home phone 

 - Voice message to your mobile phone 

 - SMS text to your mobile phone 

 - Email 




